Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 29 April 2010

Meeting held at Beartown Tap, Congleton

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Margaret Horner (MH)

Peter Hayhurst (PHa), Alec Scaresbrook (AS),

Apologies: Dot Wilson (DW), Val Scaresbrook (VS) Matt Axford (MA)
Minutes:  No minutes from previous meeting available.

Chairman's Report

Regarding the recently printed Cheshire East Congleton Area Cycling Programme, PH says he has asked Cheshire East for another one next year.  Geoff Beadle from CE wants to produce one for every area within CE,  Knutsford, Macclesfield, Congleton and Sandbach. This would involve other Cycling groups organising local rides and making the information available for inclusion in the leaflets. 

The Congleton leaflets are available in Library, TIC, Halfords and Cycle Centre and will be available at all the rides during the year.

PH says the town council have done a report on the signing of Route 73 and found it lacking! They have asked the Congleton Cycling Campaign to survey the route and put forward suggested signs needed. Volunteers are needed for this and PH suggested it could be incorporated into the next social ride starting 19.00 from Congleton Rugby Club on Thursday 6th May. (Approx. 6 miles easy ride and an excellent way of getting away from the General Election)

IW has been in touch with the Town Centre Manager (Jacquie McArthur) regarding having a small gazebo and table in Congleton High Street on Saturday June 19. This will be a "Dr Bike" type of event with a mechanic from Cycle Centre along with members of the CCC giving advice on how to maintain, adjust and set up bikes. We can also use this event to advertise the Pedalling Picnic the following day, which is part of Bike Week. We can also distribute the Cycling programme and our Cycle Network maps.

Pedalling picnic, the following day (20 June) will leave from the Food and Drink Festival outside the Town Hall at 11.00 and cycle to Biddulph Country Park via the Biddulph Valley Railway line for a picnic and meet with similar group from Stoke on Trent, returning to the Food Festival approx 14.00.

Heather Pearce has started collecting small stuff to make up goody bags for children who come on the pedalling picnic. If you have any items you think will be suitable for adding to the goody bags please contact Heather on 01260 281433 or Peter Hall on 07718 540127.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday June 1st upstairs at the Beartown Tap, Willow Street, Congleton at 20.00

